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SUPPORT PUBLIC BROADCASTING




SOS Calls on all Broadcasters to Promote the Diversity of Views and Opinion
8 June 2012
The “SOS: Support Public Broadcasting” Coalition is concerned about recent events in the SABC and other broadcasters which point towards a growing trend in the limitation of diverse views.
From 4 June 2012, press media have reported widely on the SABC and, subsequently, DSTV and eTV’s refusal to air the latest Nando’s advert citing that “it had xenophobic undertones”, would incite attacks on “foreigners” and violated provisions of the Advertising Standards Authority Code, and the Electronic Communication Act – although it is not clear which sections have allegedly been contravened, nor how it would incite attacks on foreigners. These comments are at odds with the advert’s patent intention to use satire to spark discussion around understandings of South African identity and belonging and at the same time promoting diversity.
A further point of concern is SABC3’s refusal to air AfriForum’s “ANC, The Conmen” advert, despite it being fully paid for by AfriForum, reportedly on the grounds that it was not in the SABC’s policy to broadcast content which was critical of any political party, including the ANC.
The advert, according to media reports was intended as a one-off broadcast during the channel’s prime time news, was intended to spark debate in the run-up to the ANC’s policy conference later this month.
The SOS Coalition wishes to express its dismay with these decisions which not only undermine the SABC’s mandate as the public broadcaster to provide a platform for wide and inclusive debate and the representation of a diversity of views, but also sets a restrictive precedent for the regulation and management of content for both public and commercial broadcasters in the future.
Not only were these adverts narrowly read in respect of what implications they might have for South African residents, but their rejection by the broadcast media has effectively denied viewers varied and divergent views as well as significantly stymied what should be open and accessible participation in the democratic process.
The SOS Coalition emphatically urges broadcasters and our public broadcaster the SABC, in particular, to be bold and embrace and promote a diversity of views in its content. We further call on the SABC to actively and robustly fulfil its mandate to shape engaged, informed and empowered citizens, which necessarily mean refraining from an overly cautious interpretation and banning of content, including advertising content, which would have the opposite effect.
The SOS Coalition represents a number of trade unions including COSATU, COSATU affiliates CWU and CWUSA, FEDUSA, BEMAWU and MWASA; independent film and TV production sector organisations including the South African Screen Federation (SASFED); and a host of NGOs and CBOs including the Freedom of Expression Institute (FXI), Media Monitoring Africa (MMA), and the Media Institute of Southern Africa (MISA-SA); as well as a number of academics and freedom of expression activists.
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